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Dear Parish Family, 
 

Please mark your calendars for our Lourdes/Little 
Flower Lenten Penance Service on Monday, 
February 29, at 7:00 p.m. here at Little Flower.  
Our First Communicants and our RCIA Candidates 
will make their first reconciliation at this time.   
 

We have still only received only about 225 
stewardship intention cards out of a possible 950 
cards sent out.  Please complete and return your 

card.  It will only take a few minutes of your time but will assist 
us greatly.  Extra cards are available at the church doors if you 
have misplaced yours, and they may be returned directly to the 
parish office, by mail, or by dropping them in the collection.  
Won't you please help?  
 

Last Sunday our Catechumens, Candidates, and a Confirmandus 

(a Catholic who is going to be confirmed) celebrated the Rite of 
Election with Archbishop Tobin at the Cathedral.  Please check 
out their names and pictures on the kiosk in the Gathering Area.   
 

If you have noticed that the weekday Mass intentions are 
frequently for the same individuals, it is because we have a 
scarcity of Mass intentions.  Therefore, we have to schedule 
Masses for those people for whom we have large numbers of 
Mass intentions.  It would be helpful if we had more Mass 
intentions.  If you do request Mass intentions, it is helpful when 
you do not request a specific date for all of your requested 
Masses.  It is also helpful if you do not always request weekend 
dates. Thank you. 
 

On Friday, March 4
th
 at 7:30 PM, the University of Notre 

Dame Handbell and Celebration Choirs will present a joint 
concert at Our Lady of Lourdes Catholic Church, 5333 E 
Washington Street in Indianapolis.  This concert is an Eastside 
Catholic Community project. 
 

The Notre Dame Handbell Choir is comprised of 15 
undergraduate and graduate students ringing five octaves of 
English-style Schulmerich handbells.  The Celebration Choir is 
an ensemble under the auspices of Campus Ministry at the 
University of Notre Dame.  Music is wide-ranging, from 
classical hymns and traditional liturgical music to 
gospel/spirituals and contemporary Catholic repertoire, 
incorporating strings, flute, guitar, the Irish bodhran, organ and 
piano. 
 

The theme of this year’s concert is “Celebrating the Jubilee 

Year of Mercy through Song and the Words of Pope 

Francis.” The concert will last just over an hour, and it is the 
first stop on a Spring Break pilgrimage tour to Nashville, TN by 
the choir members, who are from all across the U.S. and also 
international.  
 

Familes with children are most welcome! A free-will offering 
will be taken to support Eastside Catholic Community 
ministries. The choir will also have various compact disc 
recordings for sale following the concert. If you plan to attend 
the concert, I hope you will attend the Fish Fry here at Little 
Flower before the concert. 
 

Have a wonderful week. 
 

fr. bob  

 

 
 

FOR THE WEEK OF February 22-28, 2016 
  

22 February Monday 

 5:30 p.m. Ed Axsom by Pat Reese 

23 February Tuesday 

 5:30 p.m. Tammy Borton by Jane Bell 

24 February Wednesday 

 5:30 p.m. Norbert Mauer 

25 February Thursday 

 5:30 p.m. Communion Service 

26 February Friday 

 8:30 a.m. Shaune Terese Nevins by the Nevins Family 

 5:30 p.m. Stations of the Cross & Communion Service 

27 February Saturday-Vigil of the 3rd
  Sunday of Lent 

 5:00 p.m. For the Intentions of Paula Weber & Family by 
Floretta Burton 

28 February Sunday- 3rd  Sunday of Lent 

 8:30 a.m. Alvina Mannix by the Ladies Club 

 10:30 a.m. Al Shikany by the Shikany Family 

 6:00 p.m. For the People 
 

 
February 21-28, 2016 

 

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP 

Sunday New Parishioner Registration after all Masses  

 Church 8:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy  

 School 9:30 a.m. Religious Education 

 Duffey Hall 9:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 Parish Center 7:00 p.m. Confirmation Prep 

 John 23rd 7:30 p.m. Women’s CRHP 

Monday Scout Room 6:00 p.m. Webelos/Bear Scouts 

 Holy Family 6:15 p.m. Book Discussion 
Childcare 

 St. Therese 6:30 p.m. Rediscover Jesus Book 
Discussion 

 St. Jerome 6:30 p.m. Gabriel Project 

 St. Patrick 7:00 p.m. Baptism Class 

Tuesday St. Therese 9:30 a.m. Legion of Mary 

 St. Therese 7:00 p.m. RCIA 

 Church 7:00 p.m. Choir 

Wednesday St. Patrick 9:30 a.m. Bible Study 

 St. Patrick 7:00 p.m. Liturgy Commission 
Planning   

Thursday Scout Room 6:00 p.m. Wolf Scouts 

 St. Patrick 6:30 p.m. Bible Study 

 John 23rd 7:00 p.m. Stewardship 
Commission 

 St. Therese 8:00 p.m. AA 

Friday Duffey Hall 4:30 p.m. Lenten Fish Fry 

Saturday St. Therese 7:07 a.m. Men’s Prayer Group 

 Church 5:00 p.m. RCIA 1st Scrutiny 

Sunday Church 8:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 School 9:30 a.m. Religious Education 

 Duffey Hall 9:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 Church 5:00 p.m. Youth Choir 
Practice/Sing at 6 p.m. 
Mass  

 Parish Center 7:00 p.m. Youth Room Open 
 



THE SECOND SUNDAY OF LENT  

 

 

Please remember our parishioners who 
are ill, homebound, or in a nursing 
home in your thoughts and prayers.  If 
you get a chance please send them a 
card or a note!  This week we 

especially want to remember:             
                              Agnes Evrard 

Greenwood Village South 

183 Smock Drive, Greenwood, IN 46143 
 

STEWARDSHIP OF TIME, TALENT AND TREASURE 

YOUR GIFTS TO GOD AND PARISH 

Weekly Budget Goal $         13,500.00 

Collection of February 13 and 14 $           8,764.76 

Electronic Contributions 2/8 – 2/12 $           1,534.67 

Fiscal Year 2015-2016 YTD Actual $       429,762.38 

Fiscal Year 2015-2016 YTD Budget $       445,500.00 

Fiscal Year 2015-2016 YTD Deficit $      - 15,737.62 
  

Home Improvement Fund  

December Contributions $      2,371.58 

January Contributions  $      2,022.58 

February Contributions (to date) $      1,459.58  
 

 

OUR PARISH NEEDS YOUR STEWARDSHIP! 
 

If you have not yet returned your Stewardship Intention 
Card, please do so as soon as possible! We have only 
received back only about 25% of the cards we sent out…225 
cards out of 950! We can do better than this! It is important 
for planning purposes to have as many cards turned in as 
possible. Extra cards are available at the Church doors.  
 

As promised, we randomly drew three winners from the 
cards that have been returned. These three winners will 
have access to the Reserved Steward of the Month Parking 
Place for the month listed. 
 

March – Charlie and Pauline Graf 

April – Steve and Rebekah Arvin 

May – Judy Moss     

 

We extend our sympathy to Rita 
Cooning and to her children, 

Trish Collier and Kim Cooning, 

Jr., on the death of Kim 

Cooning, Sr.  Kim was an alumni 
of Little Flower and a classmate of Fr. Bob.  Please keep all of 
Kim’s family and friends in your thoughts and prayers during 
this difficult time.  May God welcome Kim into his eternal 
glory.  
 

 
(grades 8 thru 12) 

YOUTH CHOIR – new members are always welcome! 

Sunday, February 21 No practice 
Sunday, February 28 Sing at 6 p.m. Mass, meeting in church at 

   5 p.m.   

 

Youth Room will be open on Sunday, February 28 
 after the 6 p.m. Mass until 8:30 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

Please Note 
St. Vincent Paul Society will not meet on  

Monday, February 22, 2016. 
 

On Sunday, February 21, Confirmation 

candidates (LF and OLL) and team will 

gather for Session 6, in the Parish Center, 

from 7 p.m. until 9 p.m.   The next session 

following this one will be on March 6.   
 

The next Baptism Preparation Class is 
Monday, February 22, at 7 p.m., in the 
Parish Center.  This class is required for 
parents who are requesting baptism for their 
child and have not previously attended a 

preparation class. Please call the parish center at 357-8352 
to let us know you plan to attend.  Plan ahead, as the next 
class will not take place until the first part of May.    
 

FISH FRY 
Fridays during lent 

Please invite neighbors, family, and friends 

SERVING FROM 4:30PM UNTIL 7:00PM 
 
 

Just Desserts Ladies! 

The Ladies Club provides the desserts each week for the  

of the Parish are members of the Ladies Club so whip up 

your favorite dessert to share and bring it to the school 

cafeteria after 3:00pm. on Friday. Thank you in advance, 

and for all of your help in years past! 

 

LENTEN COIN BANKS 
Beginning on Ash Wednesday, Lenten coin banks have been made 
available (at the church doors) for your use during Lent.  Please take one 
and fill it with your loose change as part of your Lenten sacrifice.  Seventy-
five percent of the monies collected will support the Gabriel Project, which 
assists mother who have chosen life over abortion.  A small portion of 
this supports the work of the Respect Life Committee. Twenty-five 
percent will be directed toward a parish designated charity.  This year, the 
parish portion will be donated to Fr. Mike Barton, a son of Little 
Flower parish, who is a Comboni Missionary working in the Sudan. 
Please use a coin bank this Lent to support our own Gabriel Ministry 
as well as our own Fr. Mike Barton. 

 

FESTIVAL NEWS 
SUMMERFEST 2016 planning will begin soon.  Our summer 
festival dates this year are June 3, 4, and 5.  Our next festival 
leadership team meeting will be Thursday, March 10, at 7:00 
p.m. in the Parish Center.   
 

Rummage Sale donations - Last year the Rummage Sale 
earned over $3,000.00 – but this is all dependent on your 
donations.   Plan to drop off your donations at the cafeteria 
entrance to the social hall (door #6) between 9 a.m. and 11 
a.m. on Saturdays March 5, April 9, or May 7.   Please NO 
TVs, VCR,s, or computers.  This year we ARE accepting 
CHILDREN’s Clothes, but no adult clothing please.  Call Sharon 
Rocchio with questions – 525-6237. 
 

The Silent Auction team needs your help.  Call Mary Martha 
Costello at 544-0473, or Rosemary Armour at 372-5513 if you or 
your employer can donate new goods or services valued in 
excess of $25.00.    

fish fry!

All Ladies 
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 Celebrating the Jubilee Year of Mercy through Song  

and the Words of Pope Francis.  

On Friday, March 4, at 7:30 PM, the University of Notre Dame 
Handbell and Celebration Choirs will present a joint concert at 
Our Lady of Lourdes Catholic Church, 5333 E Washington Street 
in Indianapolis. The theme of this concert is “Celebrating the 
Jubilee Year of Mercy through Song and the Words of Pope 
Francis.”  Families with children are most welcome! A free-will 
offering will be taken to support Eastside Catholic Community 
ministries. The choir will also have compact disc recordings for 
sale following the concert.  

 

Ancient Order of Hibernians Hosts 

146
th
 Annual St. Patrick’s Celebration 

Sunday, March 13, the Indianapolis A.O.H. 
hosts its annual St. Patrick’s Celebration. It 
begins with Mass celebrated by Archbishop 
Joseph W. Tobin, C.Ss.R., at St. John The 

Evangelist Catholic Church at 10:00 AM. A plated luncheon and 
entertainment will follow at the Indiana Roof Ballroom, as the 
Hibernians recognize the 100th Anniversary of Ireland's 
independence in songs and stories. Music by Co. Waterford, 
Ireland's Mossy Moran, emcee Fr. Jim Farrell. 
$35 adult/$16 child.   Call 317-359-7147 for reservations. 

Adoration Chapel Information 
Rediscovering Jesus, and experiencing God's mercy, are 
themes we are hearing during this Year of 
Mercy and, especially since Ash Wednesday.  Our Adoration 
Chapel at Little Flower is the perfect place to experience this. 
So many of our fellow parishioners & others from the east 
deanery have been involved since the beginning in 1992. We 
have had people praying in our chapel virtually 24 hours a 
day for 24 years this November.  Pray about this, consider 
becoming involved.  Adorers may take 1 hour per week or act 
as substitutes for scheduled adorers.  If you are interested or 
have questions, please contact Bobbie Lawless at 317 727 
2395. Deepen your Lenten devotions & have the best Easter 
ever! God bless. 

 

You Can Have A Happy Marriage! 

Retrouvaille provides the tools to help put your marriage in 
order again. The word Retrouvaille™ (pronounced re-tro-vi with 
a long i.) is a French word meaning rediscovery.  Countless 
numbers of couples headed for cold, unloving relationships or 
divorce have successfully overcome their marriage problems 
through Retrouvaille.   

The Retrouvaille Program begins with a weekend, when you will 
have a chance to reflect on your lives together in a new and 
positive way and in complete privacy, with your spouse. 
Location:  Fatima Retreat House, Indianapolis 
Date:   February 26 – 28, 2016 
Registration fee:    $100 
(Note: no couple is ever denied the chance to heal and renew their marriage 
because of lack of funds.) 

Contact:   Chuck and Janet Schooley 
Phone:  317-489-6811/ http://www.retroindy.com/ 

The registration deadline is 2/23. 

Take this first step toward a loving, healthy marriage. 

 

 

Sisters to host Day of Reflection for Women Ministers 
All women ministers are invited to join the Sisters of Providence of 
Saint Mary-of-the-Woods, Indiana, for a day to refresh their spirit 
during Day of Reflection for Women Ministers, scheduled for 2 to 8 
p.m., on Tuesday, March 8, at Providence Spirituality and 
Conference Center. There will be time for quiet reflection, prayer 
and input. The monthly Taizé Prayer gathering will conclude the 
day at 7 p.m. Women pastors, ministers and chaplains from all faith 
traditions are all welcome. Cost is $25, which includes supper. The 
registration deadline is March 2. Register online 
at Events.SistersofProvidence.or  or by calling 812-535-2952 or 
emailing jfrost@spsmw.org. 
 

Scrap, Craft, & Shop! 

   Where: St. Michael’s School Gym 

                 (Greenfield, Indiana) 

   When: Saturday, April 9, 2016 

Time: 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

Cost: $35  for all day crafting space 

For More Information, Please Visit: www.scrapcraftshop.com 
                                                                     

Spend all day working on your craft projects, shop our incredible 

vendors, complete a “make & take,” or just visit with friends! 
 

Prize Baskets! Food & Drinks! Lots of Fun! 
 

This fundraiser benefits St. Michael’s Mothers of Preschoolers 

(MOPS), allowing all interested mothers to find support through 

organized activities and fellowship with other mothers. 
 

Cathedral Hi h School Placement Test Summer Academ  
Current 7th graders who want to maximize their potential for success on 
the High School Placement Test might want to consider Cathedral’s 
Placement Test Summer Academy. For only $85 for students who 
register by May 1, students can take a practice placement test on a 
Monday, receive direct instruction from math and English teachers for 
three days, and take another practice test on a Friday. Plus, students 
now receive a free test prep book ($20 value) at the end of the course! 
Prepare for success on the test, and earn scores that can be used for 
admission and/or merit scholarships during 8th grade. Choose from 
mornings or afternoons during one of the two weeks—June 13-17 or July 
11-15. Visit www. ocathedral.com/hsptacademy or call (317) 968-7370 to 
learn more! 

Save the Date for the 
Indiana Catholic Men’s & Women’s Conferences 

The tri-state’s only Catholic Men’s Conference of 2016 is coming 

soon, featuring keynote speaker Christopher West! Other speakers 

include Mark Houck, Fr. John Hollowell, and Fr. Johnathan Meyer, 

with Holy Mass celebrated by Archbishop Joseph Tobin.  Please join 

us for the E6 Catholic Men’s Conference, which will be taking place on 

Saturday, March 5 2016, at the East Central High School 

Performing Arts Center in St. Leon, IN (only 35 minutes northwest 

of Cincinnati). We cordially invite every man to attend this inaugural 

event. Tickets are on sale now at www.e6catholicmensconference.com. 

Indiana Catholic Women's Conference will be held on March 19, at 

the Marriott, in Downtown Indianapolis. Hosted by the Marian Center 

and the Archdiocese of Indianapolis.  A great day is planned with 

great speakers, Archbishop Tobin to celebrate Mass, a great 

luncheon buffet and lots booths.  We are asking for groups to form 

from each parish and there will be V.I.P. seating for the largest 

group and a prize as well.  It is a great day and way to experience the 

love of God in your lives and also how to be a part of spreading the 

Mercy of God in this Year of Mercy.  To find out more go 

to http://www.indianacatholicwomen.com/  or call: 317-888-0873.  



THE SECOND SUNDAY OF LENT 



For Advertising Inform
ation C

ALL
1-800-282-5106

Shi•Kay
Lounge
1514 N. Emerson

Your friendly neighborhood tavern
Have your party Here!

Liquor Store & Bar
Best Selection on the Eastside

Check Cashing • Pool • Lottery • Keg Beer
631-9875    2725 E. Michigan

Hours: 7 am - 3 am

RURAL INN

DOWERS
LOCK SHOP

Locks repaired, new locks installed
Lost keys replaced, duplicate keys made

3427 E. 10th St.
639-9188

SWIFT
AIR
MECHANICAL, INC.

547-5355

Heating & Air Conditioning

24 Hour Service

Compliments of

PNC Bank Linwood

 

 

5614 E. WASHINGTON ST.

536-2028 
“ALL” Tool Rentals

783-3394, Indy 
467-2525, Greenfield

Robert P. Hurley
Attorney at Law

Corner of New York & College
244 N. College Ave.

Criminal Law
Criminal Expungements

Wills - Living Wills - POAs
317-639-3315

Book Your Special Event Now!
Weddings • Holidays • Family Gatherings

1040 N. Post • 317-897-1577

IndyBetterHomes.com

Mike Perron, REALTOR®

317-294-4295 direct 
  

Parishioner 
Irvington Resident 

Thinking about 
buying or selling  

a home? 
 

Give your local 
real estate pro a 

call today. 

John Deering
Cleaners

1160 N. Arlington

356-2471

J.C. VEERKAMP, INC.
COMPLETE REMODELING & BUILDING

COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL

631-1719 ... 374-3285

EAST SIDE PRESCRIPTION SHOP
PRESCRIPTION DELIVERY

Convalescent, Hospital 
& Sickroom Aids & Supplies

5317 E. 16th St. • 359-8278

D & S 
Liquor

3901 E. 10th St.

356-9318

    
 

PEST CONTROL
WE CARE ABOUT YOUR WELFARE
James Dangler – Alumni

545-7378
www.envpest.com

In Loving Memory of

Sheridan W. Bowron
and

Catherine O. Bowron

       

5130 E. 10th

www.steerin.net

356-0996

 

There’s no Time 
like The 

PresenT
To adverTise!

Call Diocesan Publications®

at 1.800.282.5106.

 

2369
For Advertising Inform

ation C
ALL

1-800-282-5106

DRAIN CLEANING SPECIALIST

822-9290

PUMP SEPTIC TANKS/GREASE TRAPS
OPEN CLOGGED DRAINS/TV MINI CAM
HIGH PRESSURE WATER JET
PLUMBING REPAIRS

The DRAINMAN

(PIC#88800101)
24 HOUR SERVICE

“Preserving the Rite of Christian
Burial and Respecting the

Liturgy of Cremation.”
3 1 7 . 3 5 7 . 1 1 8 1

w w w. s h i r l e y b r o t h e r s . c o m

Shi•Kay
Lounge
1514 N. Emerson

Your friendly neighborhood tavern
Have your party Here!

Liquor Store & Bar
Best Selection on the Eastside

Check Cashing • Pool • Lottery • Keg Beer
631-9875    2725 E. Michigan

Hours: 7 am - 3 am

RURAL INN

DOWERS
LOCK SHOP

Locks repaired, new locks installed
Lost keys replaced, duplicate keys made

3427 E. 10th St.
639-9188

Brian Nunley, D.D.S.
“A Friendly Dentist & Staff Who Care.”

6643 E. Washington St.
Family Dentistry

352-1444

SWIFT
AIR
MECHANICAL, INC.

www.swiftairindy.com

547-5355

Heating & Air Conditioning

24 Hour Service

Compliments of

PNC Bank Linwood

THIELE HEATING & 
AIR CONDITIONING

“Indy’s Oldest Heating & Cooling Co.”
RESIDENTIAL - COMMERCIAL 

SERVICE & REPLACEMENTJohn Traub
“80” Continuing 133 Years of Service

639-1111

5614 E. WASHINGTON ST.

536-2028 

1011 N. Emerson Ave.
351-1072

MICHAEL CANTRELL

MICHAEL’S 
AUTOMOTIVE 

“ALL” Tool Rentals
783-3394, Indy 

467-2525, Greenfield

K&R
Tool Shed

Robert P. Hurley
Attorney at Law

Corner of New York & College
244 N. College Ave.

Criminal Law
Criminal Expungements

Wills - Living Wills - POAs
317-639-3315

HALL RENTAL
Book Your Special Event Now!

Weddings • Holidays • Family Gatherings
1040 N. Post • 317-897-1577

Our Lady of Fatima Council #3228
Contact: Holly Blagburn (H) 335-1177 • (C) 965-8781

IndyBetterHomes.com

Mike Perron, REALTOR®

317-294-4295 direct 
  

Parishioner 
Irvington Resident 

Thinking about 
buying or selling  

a home? 
 

Give your local 
real estate pro a 

call today. 

John Deering
Cleaners

1160 N. Arlington

356-2471

J.C. VEERKAMP, INC.
COMPLETE REMODELING & BUILDING

COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL

631-1719 ... 374-3285

EAST SIDE PRESCRIPTION SHOP
PRESCRIPTION DELIVERY

Convalescent, Hospital 
& Sickroom Aids & Supplies

5317 E. 16th St. • 359-8278

D & S 
Liquor

3901 E. 10th St.

356-9318

Residential Remodeling
& Maintenance

  “Give us a Call...
        ...We Do it all”
Jeff Wellner, Parishioner

317-752-7819
Free Estimates

PEST CONTROL
WE CARE ABOUT YOUR WELFARE
James Dangler – Alumni

545-7378
www.envpest.com

In Loving Memory of

Sheridan W. Bowron
and

Catherine O. Bowron FEENEY-HORNAK

SHADELAND 
MORTUARY

1307 N. Shadeland        
353-6101

feeneyhornakshadeland.com

DaviD E. Day - bill cathcart                               317-377-3100

GIVING THE SMALL BUSINESS A FORTUNE 500 ADVANTAGE
PAYROLL  •  BENEFITS  •  HUMAN RESOURCES MANAGEMENT

5130 E. 10th

www.steerin.net

356-0996

890-1375

8202 E. Washington St.
www.kendrasfloralkreations.com

Gift Shop • Delivery • Wedding • Funerals • Everyday Kreations

Indiana
CatholicMatch

CatholicMatch.com/goIN

Please patronize our 
bulletin sponsors.

There’s no Time 
like The 

PresenT
To adverTise!

Call Diocesan Publications®

at 1.800.282.5106.

RICHARD T. FOWLER & DAUGHTER
PLUMBING CONTRACTOR

WATER LINES • DRAINS CLEANED • BATH REMODELING

PC #19500044

COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL • REPAIR & INSTALLATION 
Licensed • Bonded • Insured

356-9191

http://myParishApp.com

